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WAUPACA COUNTY

MASTER GARDENERS

——SINCE 1994 ——

EXECUTIVE BOARD

President
Carrie Esch

Vice President
Open

Treasurer
Rebecca Weber Schmoll

Secretary
Nancy Sonnenberg

Past President
Debbie Krogwold

State Board Representative
Pat Ritchie

Member at Large
Patty Tomczak-Virning

UWEX Program Assistant
Amy Ebert

th
Thursday December 8
Membership Meeting
Royalton Christian Church
811 Harding Street, Waupaca, WI 54981

6:00 PM - Social
6:30 PM — Membership Meeting
7:00 PM - Christmas Party

INSIDE THIS ISSUE

Page 2 — Membership and Next Meeting Information

Page 3 — October 2022 Meeting Minutes
Page 4 — Marion Library Donation Thank You Letter
Page 5 — Manawa Library Donation Thank You Letter

Page 6 — Scandinavia Library Donation Thank You Letter

Meeting Schedule
Thursday, December 8"
Christmas Party
Location Royalton Christian Church

Thursday, January 12"
Board Meeting

December
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December Birthdays

(Celebrate!)

Board Meeting
January 13, 2022

Membership Meetings
February 10, 2022
March 10, 2022
April 14, 2022
May 12, 2022
June 19, 2022
July 14, 2022
August 11, 2022
September 8, 2022
October 13, 2022
November 10, 2022
December 12, 2022

December Meeting and Christmas Party

It’s time to come together and celebrate all that we have
accomplished this past garden season!

The annual Christmas Party will be Thursday Dec 8th at the
Royalton Church. Come for social time at 6:00 and plan to start
eating around 6:30. Please bring a dish to pass. Rebecca will
be picking up broasted chicken for us all to enjoy.

If you wish bring a garden related gift to share, around $20.00.

Spouses are more than welcome to join in the fun!

Map showing route from Waupaca County Courthouse
to Royalton Christian Church
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Canvas Online Classroom

Click here to log into the on-line

learning site.

October WIMGA Newsletter
[Click here }o view updates and
additional educational
opportunities.

Online Reporting System
(ORS)|CIick here to log into the
system to report your
educational hours. The deadline

for 2022 hour entries is 1/9/23.

December

** June 24™ **
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https://mastergardener.extension.wisc.edu/learn/
https://www.wimga.org/newsletters?utm_campaign=e1937e3b-9177-4796-901a-11d394ce349f&utm_source=so&utm_medium=mail&cid=95835cc6-4601-4642-93d2-d000dffe8ec4
https://volunteers.wimastergardener.org/vms/sec_Login/

November 2022 Meeting Minutes

President Carrie Esch called the meeting to order at 6:30 with 5 members in attendance.

The Secretary's report was provided by Nancy Sonnenberg. The October meeting minutes were posted
in the Newsletter. No corrections were noted. A motion to accept the September minutes was
requested. Motion moved by Rebecca and second by Carrie.

The Treasurer's report was provided by Rebeca Weber Schmoll and will be filed for audit.
No state update this month.
President Carrie Esch shared the new 2023 MG Certification training event through UW Extension.

Registration for the 2023 onboarding course opens December 1, 2022, ends March 1, 2023.
Registration fee will be S100. The course starts January 17, 2023 and ends March 31, 2023. The
course is online and asynchronous. You can complete all aspects of the course at your own pace
within the course dates. The deadline to register for the course is March 1. You must complete
the course by March 31. Course cancellations prior to the course start deadline of January 17,
2023 will receive a refund less 520 for processing. No course refunds will be issued after January
17,2023.

Committee Updates:
Children's Gardens

Waupaca — A potential change in location from Swan Park to the ThedaCare Community Garden
is under consideration. The existing shed could be used by the senior center.

New London — Follow up with New London City Crew to address sunlight/shade or location of
the Children’s Garden.

Old Business:

Summer Events 2023: Discussion around holding the Plant Sale & Garden Walk and Art Stroll resulted in
a decision to combine the two events in 2023. June 24" was selected as the date of the event. A
WCMGV Member in a central location would host the plant sale during the event. Deana accepted to
take on this task. Sue and Patty will consider co- chairing the event.

Waupaca County Master Gardener website is no longer accessible.
New Business:

Will WCMGV members support writing a letter to the County Board in support of either a part or full
time County Ag Agent?

Officer nominations ballots for 2023 officers were passed out to members in attendance.

There was a motion to adjourn by Rebecca and second by Deana at 7:00 pm.
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Sturm Memorial Library manawalibrary.org
920-5%96-2252

Navember 7, 2022

Waupaca County Master Gardeners
Nancy Sonnenberg

N7139 County Road G

lola, WI 54945

Dear Waupaca County Master Gardeners,

On behalf of the Library Board of Trustees and staff | want to thank you for the $25.00
donation to the Library. We used the donation to purchase a beautiful book about
various plants and how to grow them. Below is an image of this beautiful book. Thank
you again for your continued support of the library.

Sincerely,

///M/ -452’-///{’_.-

Ellen Connor, Director
Sturm Memorial Library
Manawa, Wi

December 2022 Page |5



SCANDINAVIA PUBLIC LIBRARY

349 N, Main St., Scandinavia, Wl 54977

14 October 2022

Waupaca County Master Gardeners

o/o Naney Sonnenberg

N7139 County Rd. G

foky, W1 54945

Dear Waupaca County Master Gardeners,

Thank you very much for the donation of $25 to the Scandinavia Public Library. As always. vour
donation is greatly appreciated, and we have striven to put it 10 best use!

We have recently secured four books with your gift (photo attached to email). All are newly
available through InfoSoup, our collaborative library catafog; we hope you have a chance to use
this online service, or come in person to enjoy them. or any of the other titles we have procured
over the years through your generosity. We will let you know about any new books we purchase
as well.

Here are the most recent titles via your donation:

"Herbal Handbook" by the New York Botanical Garden (Clarkson Portter Publishers)
"Restoring your Soil" by Dale Strickler (Storey Publishing)

"Things You Can De" by Eduvardo Garcia (Ten Speed Press)

"Edible Flowers" by Monica Nelson (Monacelli)

We are excited to be able 10 offer these books to our patrons locally, and across the State! As

their covers suggest, they are truly lovely, and we are so happy they are now available for wide
enjoyment. Hope to sec you soon!

Sincerely,
e J7f—
Laura Scott
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